
VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE 

Minutes of Village Council Meeting 

November 13, 2023 

On Monday, November 13th
, 2023, The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session. Mayor Nick 

Lamb called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and was followed by 

roii caii: 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Cunningham, Mr. Holderman , Ms. Hadley, Mr. Craig, Mr. Lewis. 

EMPLOYEES PRESENT: Derek Shell, Kelly Marascio 

OTHERS PRESENT: Kirsten Knight, Sergeant Bruner, Chief Erisman 

Mr. Holderman moved, Mr. Lewis seconded to approve the meeting minutes of October 23 rd
, 2023. Roll 

Call: Mr. Cunningham; yes, Mr. Holderman; yes, Ms. Hadley; yes, Mr. Lewis; yes, Mr. Craig; yes. MOTION 

PASSED. 

Mr. Cunningham moved, Ms. Hadley seconded to approve the bills for this period 210-227-2023 and 

warrants 37031-37057 totaling $67,185.17. Roll Call: Mr. Cunningham; yes, Mr. Holderman; yes, Ms. 

Hadley; yes, Mr. Lewis; yes, Mr. Craig; yes. MOTION PASSED. 

VISITOR COMMENTS: none 

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS: none 

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS: Sergeant Bruner thanked the village for providing the shooting 

range. The department has used the range and there were no complaints. Sergeant Bruner reported 

"trick or treat" night went well in the village. 

FIRE ASSOCIATION COMMENTS: Chief Erisman announced Santa will be coming the Village on 

December 9th
• Chief Erisman asked if the Village would like to donate oranges for the event. Chief 

Erisman will let Mike at Jerry's know the Village will pay for the oranges. 

MAYOR COMMENTS: none 

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR REPORT: Mr. Shell reports there are available funds through the Ohio 

Department of Development. Mr. Shell will apply for these funds to help finish replacing the old 

remaining water main in the Village. Mr. Shell reports the hometown hero banners have been taken 

down and Christmas decorations will soon be going up. Mr. Shell reports leaf collection in underway in 

the Village and will continue for the next few weeks. 

FISCAL OFFICERS REPORT: Ms. Marascio asked council to amend the 2023 appropriations due mostly to 

inflation Ms. Marascio reports the 2024 budget in ready for review. The 2024 expected revenue from all 

sources is $1,161,465.10. The permanent appropriations for 2024 is $1,325,359.13. The budget 

highlights are as follows: 








